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NIRB File Number: 15XN046 

NPC File No.: 148139 

 

December 22, 2023 

 

Stéphanie Gélinas  

Kudlik Construction Ltd. 

1519 Federal Rd.  

Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 

 

Sent via email: sgelinas@kudlik.biz 

 

RE: Request for Annual Report for Kudlik Construction’s “Asphalt Batch Plant” Project 

 
 

Dear Stéphanie Gélinas: 

 

The Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) has not received Kudlik Construction Ltd.’s 

Annual Report for the “Asphalt Batch Plant” project for the 2020, 2021, and 2022 reporting 

periods. According to the terms and conditions contained in the NIRB’s Screening Decision 

Report, dated November 26, 2015, for the “Asphalt Batch Plant” Project, Kudlik Construction Ltd. 

is required to submit an Annual Report to the NIRB no later than March 31 of each year.   

 

Kudlik Construction Ltd. is advised to review the terms and conditions issued within the Screening 

Decision Report attached for the preparation and submission of its Annual Report.   

 

Please submit the Annual Reports for 2020, 2021, and 2022 no later than January 19, 2024 to the 

NIRB at info@nirb.ca or through the online public registry at www.nirb.ca.  

 

All documents received and pertaining to this project proposal can be accessed from the NIRB’s 

online public registry at www.nirb.ca/project/124610. 
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If you have any questions or require further clarification, please contact the undersigned at (867) 

983-4616 or at femingak@nirb.ca.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Francis Emingak 

Technical Advisor I 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 

Enclosure (1):  NIRB Screening Report Decision, File No.: 15XN046 (November 26, 2015) 
 

cc: Richard Dwyer, Nunavut Water Board 

 Conor Goddard, Qikiqtani Inuit Association  

 Jared Ottenhof, Qikiqtani Inuit Association 

 Joel Fortier, Qikiqtani Inuit Association 
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